3.0 COMMENTS AND RESPONSES T@@OMMENTS ON THEDRAFTEIR

Letter 48

Waldemar and Billie Prestel |
10210 Rincon Way 1
Auburn, Ca 95602

530.269.1235

March 7, 2012

Mr. Brian Foss

Nevada County Planning Department
County of Nevada

950 Maidu Avenue

Nevada City, CA 95959

Re: Rincon Del Rio Project (Young Enterprises, Developer)

Dear Brian,

Pleasc add this correspondence and any attachments as part of the public record and the
administrative record related o the Rincon Del Rio project. This correspondence addresses serious
issues and concerns regarding the RDR project and the adequacy of the DRAFT EIR and should be
included as part of Nevada County's administrative process in the event a court action occurs.

Below please find our response to the DEIR for the above proposed project.
AESTHETICS
3.1.2 California Scenic Highway Program

DEIR states the proposed project cannot be seen from SR49, but DEIR does state
SR49/Rincon Way will have improvements to guide vehicles to their destination.

48-1
Contend to mitigate that the DEIR submit a rendering of what the intersection
SR49/Rincon Way is proposed to look like with any signing for project; this is to ensure
final aesthetics of intersection comply with the Nevada County Scenic Corridor District
guidelines.
Nevada County Rincon del Rio
October 2012 Final Environmental Impact Report
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Letter 48 Continued

LIGHTING
3.1.3 DEIR states new light sources “less than significant”

Majority of proposed housing development clustered on the northwest portion of the
property equates to the majority of the lighting to be located in same area. DEIR does not
address any lighting on Rincon Way. 48-2

We contend to Mitigatc any/all lighting is restricted to the front part of buildings because
the development will be clustered in the northwest portion of the property the back or
rear of buildings will be in line of sight for residents, and no lighting on Rincon Way
allowed in order to keep the rural setting.

%+ 1T SHOULD BE NOTED RINCON WAY IS A PRIVATE ROAD

48-3

Impact 3.1.3 -

We contend to Mitigate that the glare from vehicles will have “less than significant

impact”. Residing on Rincon Way exposes us to the glare and annoyance of all the 48-4
vehicles coming and going to the proposed project 24/7 365.

We also contend to mitigate the light from the project will interfere with the night sky

and radically change the scenic rural area 24/7 365.

We believe neither of the above is “less than significant”.

TRAFFIC AND CIRCULATION

3.14-3.14.9

DEIR states Rincon Way will be the proposed major artery for the proposed project:
We contend to mitigate the ingress and egress of Rincon Way:

+ IT SHOULD BE NOTED RINCON WAY IS A PRIVATE ROAD

48-

+ RINCON WAY DOES NOT MEET MINIMUM COUNTY 85
REQUIREMENTS FOR ROAD WIDTH AND EMERGENCY VEHICLE®

+ FIRE SAFETY AND A COMPREHENSIVE EVACUATION PLAN NEEDS
TO BE SUBMITTED; THE UNLOCKED EMERGENCY ACCESS GATE
DOES NOT SOLVE THE PROBLEM OF A DISATER EVACUATION NO
MATTER WHERE THE ENTRANCE OR EXIT IS FOR THE PROPOSED  |48-6
PROJECT

Rincon del Rio Nevada County
Final Environmental Impact Report October 2012
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